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If you helped with the fish fry you deserve a big hand 

Well the 2019 Fish Fry is over and with your help it 

was another huge success.  There are so many 

Knights to thank and if I listed them all there would 

be no room for anything else in the bulletin.  THANK 

YOU to all that helped.  To make it work great, it 

takes 26 Knights to help each week.  We were close 

almost every week. 

There were a few weeks that when we were short so some Knights stepped in even 

though they already worked.  There were several Knights that worked almost every 

week.  A special THANK YOU to them. 

It is time to clean the hall 

Now that the fish fry is over it is time to do some hall cleaning.   On 

May 22nd we will strip and wax the floors and general cleanup.  If you 

can spare an hour or so give Tim Franco a call at 402-658-1603 after 

1:30 PM.  Let’s not leave it up to just a few Knights.  

The                                 

Bulletin 

 

http://www.kofc1728.org/


A Message from the desk of: 

                   Mark Glatter 

                         Grand Knight 
Congratulations to the new 1st Degree members--Jerry Rash and Nathan 

Lightle!  Again a big thanks to all the Knights who helped with the Fish 

Fries...they were very well attended.  We are still in the process of getting quotes for the electrical 

updates.  Officers including DGK are needed for 2019 beginning in July...please prayerfully 

consider this if asked because we need to get the list compiled and completed by May so it can be 

voted on.  May Knight of the month is Luke Huddleston and the family of the month are the Fish 

Fry workers--Gailen, Cliff, Andy, Pete, Tim and Jim (Bogner).  The State Convention went very 

well...lots of good speakers and food.  New state officers were elected.  BK  Paul Younes and his 

great crew will be serving us again next year....top notch service and excellent food!  A big thanks 

to Paul! Posted 04/29/2019 

Thanks! 

Mark Glatter GK 
            

  

Kearney Council 1728 Knights Jim Bogner, Cliff Jarecke, Dick Cockran and Dan Atchison served 

pan cakes and eggs at the Boy Scouts campout at the Fort Kearney State Park on May 5.  The 

Knight were well appreciated and look foreward it again next year.   
 



A Message from the desk of Joseph G. Hanefeldt 
 Greetings to you, my brother Knights, throughout the State of Nebraska! I pray that 
in this Easter season you are filled with the hope of the Resurrection of Jesus! 
  
Recently, I attended the state convention of the Knights of Columbus in Kearney and 
was privileged to celebrate the Eucharist with over 500 Knights and their families 
gathered there.  Being there brought back memories of the first time that I attended 
the state convention, as a seminarian, around 1978. Now, over 40 years later, as a 
bishop, I was privileged to preside over the assembly. 
  
Over those 40 years, I have been so inspired by the men who belong to the Knights of 
Columbus! I rejoice in their fidelity to the Church, their fraternal spirit, and their 

generosity of service. 
  
We live in a time when many find themselves pulling away from these things, and we might be tempted to 
do so as well.  So, let me encourage you to go the extra mile in your dedication to our Order in the spirit of 
our Lord and of Fr. McGivney.  Together, let us build one another up in faith, friendship and Christian 
charity. 
  
In Christ, Our Hope! 
Most Rev. +Joseph G. Hanefeldt 
Bishop of Grand Island 

   

                 Message from Dist. Deputy #24 

                              Mitch O’Neill 

Congratulation to Carson Riessland of Council 12687 who won the boys age 9 Nebraska 
State Free Throw contest. 
  

We are done with the State Convention and it was well attended. Congratulations to 2351 Wood 
River/Shelton, 12687 Elm Creek/Amherst/Overton, and 10923 Prince of Peace Kearney for their State Awards 
given out on Friday night. 
  
Now it is time to step up and finish the year strong by energizing your council. Election of officers is to be held 
between May 1 to June 15. Third degree members are eligible for election to all offices, and all First Degree 
members are eligible to be program chairmen. I hope each member will be open to an officer position, or be 
willing to volunteer to be a program chairman. Please be a servant as Jesus has asked us to be. 
  
We have an Admissions Degree scheduled for Wednesday, May 15 and Wednesday, June 5. Both degrees will 
be at 7 PM at the Old Town Hall.  Contact me if you have any candidates. 
  
Now is the time to seek new Catholic men, such as the RCIA candidates who joined at Easter, and then 
ASK.  The Admissions DVD is available to all councils to assist them in initiating new members, do NOT make a 
man and his family WAIT to become a Knight! 
  
  

Vivat Jesus 
Mitch O'Neill, District Deputy 24     Phone: (308) 440-3330     Email: dd24@nebraskakofc.org 

Posted Feb. 25, 23019 

mailto:dd24@nebraskakofc.org


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

     We still need a bingo seller for January.  Can you help. 

April              May Bingo Workers 

                  Chairman: Andy Donavan     Seller:  Brian Moody  

Caller: Rich Boden  
 

Greg Hervert, Phill Landon, Kelly Tucker, Greg Reidy and Marcus Vascek 

 

Notice! 

 Nov. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the May. Council 

meeting. 
 

 

Council Officers - 2017 –2018 

Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Deputy Grand Knight – Andy Donvavan 
Recorder – Dan Arens  
Financial Secretary – John Lakey 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden – Denny Behlmann 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard – John Lakey 
Outside Guard – Paul Oberbrockling 
Lecturer-   
Trustee 1 year – James Hausmann 
Trustee 2 year – Dave Bonk 
Trustee 3 year – Cliff Jarecke 
District Deputy – Mitch O’Neill 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney  

Bulletin Editor- Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served at 

6:30 PM, prior to the 

meeting at a cost of $8.00. 

All are invited. 

 

 

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

6:30p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 P.M 

at the Hall 

 

June. Bingo Workers 

           Chairman: John Augustyn    Seller: Mitch O’Neill Caller: Fred Stuart 
Phill Badura, Jon Butler, Ron Dobesh, Greg Green, David Hoyt, Robert Huddleson, Dan 

Javins, Michael Lewis, Peter Longo, Mike O’Neill, Rich Petri, Dave Sokolowski, Randy 

Volkmer and Marvin Wemhoff  

Notice! 

Dec. bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the June Council 

meeting. 

 



                

                Knight of the Month                      

    Lucas Huddlstson 

Luke joined the Knights of Columbus, while in the Air Force, in Jan. of 2015   

He is a licensed Nebraska Real Estate agent.  Luke grew up in 

Kearney and has central Nebraska values. Luke and his wife Mallory have three kids 

and enjoy the family time they spend together. 

Luke is active with the Knights of Columbus helping with Fish Fries, Bingo and when 

there is something going on, we can depend on him to be there and give a helping 

hand. 

For all he does and has done, Luke deserves to receive the honor as this month’s 

Knight of the Month. 

 

                               

Family of the Month 

Gailen Kotrous,  Cliff Jarecke,  Andy Donovan,  Pete Ludowese, 

Tim Friedel,  Dan Crookshank and Jim Bogner fish Fry Chairman 
 

Thanks to these Bro. Knights for stepping forward and chaired certain areas of the 

Friday night fish fries.  Gailen was in charge of setting up the worker, Cliff was the food 

chairman, Andy is kitchen chairman, Pete is the cooking chairman, Tim is in charge of 

operation, Dan is in charge of Thursday setup and Jim is in charge of ticket sales.   

For all they do for the K of C and at St. James they deserves to receive the honor as 

this month’s Family of the Month. 
      

                Father Art is Retiring 
If you read the St. James Bulletin you saw that Fr. Art is going to 

retire.  Fr, Art said he plans on staying in Kearney until the time 

he is taken to Ogallala for burial.  He said that he plans to take a 

little time off and then he will fill in where he has to.  We wish 

him well and hope he will help out with our council when he can. 

  

 

No 

Photo 

Available 



4th Degree 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                4th Degree News 
Brother Sir Knights 
Thursday, May 9th, will be our last 4th Degree Meeting for the year until September 12th, 

2019. 

 

We do need to decide on a couple new Officers at the May meeting, so your attendance 

will be needed. 

 

Also, on June 22nd is the 4th Degree Exemplification in North Platte.  Everyone should 

have gotten an E-Mail on this for dress code, time, etc. 

 

If you know of a 3rd Degree Knight, now is the time to become a 4th Degree!  Let us know as soon as you can. 

 

Also, help is needed to put flags out at the cemetery for Memorial Weekend.  Call Mitch if you can help. 

 

Thanks and may God Bless. 

 

FN Denny Behlmann 

308-830-0469 

drbehlmann@charter.net 

 

 

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:00 P.M. 

 Old Town Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Denny Behlmann 

 Faithful Captain:  David Stubbs 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

 Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Jim Bogner 

 Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Dan Glatter  

 Trustee 2 years: Jim Dubas 

 Trustee 1 year: Cliff Jarecke 
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CATHOLICISM AND THE TEN 
COMMANDMENTS 

(1)  I am the Lord thy God, thou shalt not have any strange gods before Me.” 

This commandment forbids idolatry, the worship of false gods and goddesses, and it 

excludes polytheism, the belief in many gods, insisting instead on monotheism, the belief in one God. 

This commandment forbids making golden calves, building temples to Isis, and worshipping statues 

of Caesar, for example. 

 

(2)  Thou shalt not take the name of the Lord thy God in vain.” 

The faithful are required to honor the name of God. It makes sense that if you’re to love God with all 

your heart, soul, mind, and strength, then you’re naturally to respect the name of God with equal 

passion and vigor. 

 

(3)  Remember to keep holy the Sabbath day.” 

The Jewish celebration of Sabbath (Shabbat) begins at sundown on Friday evening and lasts until 

sundown on Saturday. Catholic, Protestant, and Orthodox Christians go to church on Sunday, 

treating it as the Lord’s Day instead of Saturday to honor the day Christ rose from the dead. 

 

(4)  Honor thy father and mother.” 

This commandment obliges the faithful to show respect for their parents — as children and adults. 

Children must obey their parents, and adults must respect and see to the care of their parents, when 

they become old and infirm. 

 

   <Michael Scholz,FICF             John Vanderbeek, FICF>  

 308-991-6157                                 308-216-0532 

 Michael.scholz@kofc.org           john.vanderbeek@kofc.org 
                                            Serving Last Named A-K             Serving Last Names J-Z 

Ask Eligible Men to Join 

 

             

Sorry no message this Month 

 

 

              
    

  

mailto:Michael.scholz@kofc.org


(5)  Thou shalt not kill.” 

The better translation from the Hebrew would be “Thou shalt not murder” — a subtle distinction but an 

important one to the Church. Killing an innocent person is considered murder. Killing an unjust 

aggressor to preserve your own life is still killing, but it isn’t considered murder or immoral. 

 

(6)  Thou shalt not commit adultery.” 

The sixth and ninth commandments honor human sexuality. This commandment forbids the actual, 

physical act of having immoral sexual activity, specifically adultery, which is sex with someone else’s 

spouse or a spouse cheating on their partner. This commandment also includes fornication, which is 

sex between unmarried people, prostitution, pornography, homosexual activity, masturbation, group 

sex, rape, incest, pedophilia, bestiality, and necrophilia. 

(7)  Thou shalt not steal.” 

The seventh and tenth commandments focus on respecting and honoring the possessions of others. 

This commandment forbids the act of taking someone else’s property. The Catholic Church believes 

that this commandment also denounces cheating people of their money or property, depriving 

workers of their just wage, or not giving employers a full day’s work for a full day’s pay. 

Embezzlement, fraud, tax evasion, and vandalism are all considered extensions of violations of the 

Seventh Commandment. 

(8)  Thou shalt not bear false witness against thy neighbor.” 

The Eighth Commandment condemns lying. Because God is regarded as the author of all truth, the 

Church believes that humans are obligated to honor the truth. The most obvious way to fulfill this 

commandment is not to lie — intentionally deceive another by speaking a falsehood. So a good 

Catholic is who you want to buy a used car from. 

(9)  Thou shalt not covet thy neighbor’s wife.” 

The Ninth Commandment forbids the intentional desire and longing for immoral sexuality. To sin in 

the heart, Jesus says, is to lust after a woman or a man in your heart with the desire and will to have 

immoral sex with them. Just as human life is a gift from God and needs to be respected, defended, 

and protected, so, too, is human sexuality. Catholicism regards human sexuality as a divine gift, so 

it’s considered sacred in the proper context — marriage. 

(10)  Thou shalt not covet thy neighbor’s goods.” 

The Tenth Commandment forbids the wanting to or taking someone else’s property. Along with the 

Seventh Commandment, this commandment condemns theft and the feelings of envy, greed, and 

jealousy in reaction to what other people have. 

 

 



Sick or in Distress 

Please continue to pray for the following BK's:  Dave Glatter, Fr. Tom, 

Fr. Rooney, Bernard Loeffelholz, Orville Schuster, Denny Behlmann, 

Kenny 

Richter, Fr. Ray, Dick (& Althea) Bugay, Gailen (& Becky) Kotrous, Garret 

Scholz 

Mark Glatter GK 1728 Kearney  

 
 

 
If you help put out K of C flags in the cemetery the Friday before Memorial Day.  
If you know of a K of C member of council 1728 that is buried in another 
cemetery, let us know and you can pick up a flag and honor them also.  Call 
Mitch O’Neill at (308) 440-3330       
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

knights of Columbus  

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave. 

Kearney, Ne. 68847  

 

 

 

 

 

Honor our Flag 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

Hall Rentals  

                  Is there a wedding coming up in your family? 

    Maybe a Family reunion or a Birthday Party   

    

 

          For More information 

Call the: The Old Town Hall, leave a 

message and someone will get back to you. 

          308-237-4255 
 

 


